Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
August 15, 2016
Friendly’s, Middletown, De.
9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
Members Present: Terri Hancharick, Chair, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Barbara and Bill Monaghan, Debbie McCann
Staff:  Pat Maichle

Guests: Bill Powell, Catherine McCann
I. Position Statements
1. Assisted Suicide Position Statement – DRAFTS – The Members reviewed two separate drafts of this statement.  Portions of each statement in conjunction with the last draft research will be incorporated in a new draft to be considered.  We need to credit NCIL, Not Dead Yet, and the Arc of MD in our final draft.
II. Strategic Planning – Review P&L Work to Plan – At the September DDC meeting all Members will be given the final State Plan to use to consider for future projects and work. Funds will be allocated based on the State Plan as always.  This Committee will follow this same procedure.
III. Self-Advocacy – Update – The Mentor, Jamie Wolfe, will be attending this month’s DPF meeting to offer her help as a Mentor for the next year.  Also, Lee LaRue from the MA DDC will be talking with the DPF at this month’s meeting to talk about moving forward with the Self Advocacy 101.  DPF has gotten a new contract with DDDS and Bill is now working on new fiscal documents to report on the funds and activities and expenses.  DDC Members attended the Reinventing Quality Conference in Baltimore and made several contacts of self-advocates to possibly bring to DE.
IV. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – The year has gone well for the participants. Graduation will be in September with special guest Ari Ne’Eman as the graduation speaker.  All DDC Members are invited to come to the Partners classes and to graduation.
V. Jr. Partners in Policymaking 2017 – Recruitment for the 2017 class will begin in September and continue until January.  As soon as the applications are available, please share them with those you know who are still in school and may be able to participate.  It will be at Delaware State University.
VI. Voting 2016 – Pat provided a handout concerning voting.  Everyone was encouraged to register to vote and to vote.  The Delaware Department of Elections published a booklet on voting for people with disabilities.  It is available on the DDC web site and through the Dept. of Elections.  If people experience difficulties with access or voting, they should report those to the Department of Elections and to the Disabilities Law Program.
Transportation through DART is a barrier, and always has been, for people with disabilities when voting in DE.  Absentee voting is an option, but does not solve everyone’s problems.
VII. ASAN Request – ASAN has requested that we support them in a new project with ACL.  We would need to commit both funds ($10,000) and space for a potential mentor to complete their training at our office.  The full DDC will need to approve the expenditure for the coming year.  The Committee Members approved that this is a good use of our funds and is in line with our new State Plan.  They will bring this proposal forward to the full Council in September.
VIII. Other Business From the Group

IX. Next Meeting Date – The next planned meeting will be on September 23, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. at Friendly’s in Middletown
X. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 11:00 a.m.
